
 

 

2958 Greenfield Road 

PO Box 1060 

Ayr, ON  N0B 1E0 

 
August 19, 2021 
 
RE: Resolution related to the Expansion of Photo Radar 
 
Attention: Honourable Caroline Mulroney, Minister of Transportation, and, the Honourable Doug 
Downey, Attorney General of Ontario 
 
This letter is to advise you that Township Council, at their Council Meeting held on August 9, 
2021, adopted the following resolution:  
 

“THAT the Township of North Dumfries believes that speeding within Township 
jurisdiction, as well as Province wide has become an increasing problem that requires 
further attention to address; 
 
AND THAT the Council of The Corporation of the Township of North Dumfries requests 
that the Ministry of Transportation and the Ministry of the Attorney General to expand the 
eligibility of Municipalities to enforce speeds limits on all local and upper tier jurisdictional 
public highways through the use of automated speed enforcement (photo radar) 
technology ; 
 
AND THAT this Resolution be circulated to the Honourable Caroline Mulroney, Minister of 
Transportation, and, the Honourable Doug Downey, Attorney General of Ontario, 
requesting their immediate action to implement the requisite amendment to the Ontario 
Highway Traffic Act; 
 
AND THAT this Resolution be further circulated to the Association of Municipalities of 
Ontario, the Region of Waterloo, the six area Municipalities of Waterloo Region, the five 
MPPs of Waterloo Region, and, the Police Services Board of the Waterloo Regional 
Police Services.”  

 
 
Please contact the undersigned should you require anything further.  
 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Ashley Sage, Clerk  
Township of North Dumfries  
 
 
  


